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Buffalo, NY  14260 
 
Dear , 
 
The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLAW) acknowledges receipt of your January 7, 2022 letter 
reporting an instance of noncompliance with the PHS Policy on Humane Care and Use of Laboratory 
Animals at the University at Buffalo, State University of New York.   This letter had not been preceded 
by a preliminary report to OLAW. 
 
According to the information provided, this Office understands that the University at Buffalo, State 
University of New York Animal Care and Use Committee (ACUC) determined that instances of 
noncompliance occurred with respect to: failure to perform aseptic technique. The final report states a 
laboratory was identified not using aseptic technique during a cannulation procedure. The incident was 
reported by a Department of Health Inspector. The individuals were noted performing surgery using non-
sterile gloves. Also, the surgical field and surgical instruments were compromised, and non-sterile items 
were located within the surgical field. It is understood 32 mice underwent the procedure, and no 
complications were observed in the animals due to lack of aseptic technique.  
 
On December 20, 2021, the IACUC reviewed the Principal Investigator’s letter describing how they will 
provide laboratory personnel with appropriate oversight and ensure aseptic technique is adhered to. The 
individuals associated with the event completed their retraining requirements. It is understood the 
committee accepted the retraining of personnel and the investigator’s corrective action plan. 
 
It is noted the study is supported by NIH funding. Based on its assessment of this explanation, OLAW 
understands that the University at Buffalo, State University of New York has implemented appropriate 
measures to correct and prevent recurrences of these problems and is now compliant with provisions of 
the PHS Policy. 
 
We appreciate being informed of these matters and find no cause for further action by this Office. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

     Jacquelyn Tubbs, DVM, DACLAM 
     Senior Animal Welfare Program Specialist 

Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
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